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 Directors’ Meeting
State Agencies Serving Deaf and Hard of Hearing
@  

National Deaf Association Conference

Palm Desert, California

June 27, 2006
SUMMARY
Planning Committee:  Sherri Collins, Arizona; BJ Wood, Colorado and Tom Dillon, New Mexico

Thirty four people from 26 states participated in all day meeting.  This was the first time the group met all day and had sponsors for the meals.

Each state brought fact sheets and materials about their program.  For those who  did not attend received a package of all materials that were distributed at the meeting.

National Assoc of State Agencies:

The group discussed the role of the organization and whether it was necessary to form a formal organization.  

Motion: To form a “Think Tank” Committee.  The committee shall define a mission statement, role of public policy/process and feasibility of forming an organization.

Motion carried.  The committee members have not yet been identified.  (Sherri Collins, BJ Wood and Tom Dillon will seek committee members)  
Due: report due November 1, 2006

Deaf and Hard of Hearing Demographics census methology:
A committee has been formed to conduct further research to determine best model.  

Current Issues:

The group spent a great of deal of time discussing issues facing their respective states.  See attached list of issues.

Later the group prioritized the top 3 critical issues that should be addressed collectively by the group.  
· Emergency Preparedness – lead by Roy Miller, Missouri

· Communication Access: Interpreter, CART, SSP etc – lead by Sherri Collins, Arizona

· Demographics: which model to use – lead by Jan Withers, North Carolina

Sponsors presentation 
Sherri Collins, BJ Wood and Tom Dillon worked hard finding sponsors to provide meals for the meeting.  In exchange each sponsor was able to talk with the group about their relay service, product and unique services that others are not providing. 
Special guests 
Ms. Nancy Bloch, Chief Executive Officer of the National Association of the Deaf addressed the group and expressed willingness to work more closely with the State agencies in the future. Ms. Bloch explained some of the current projects that the NAD Law and Advocacy Center was working on.   In response to a question from Tom Dillon Ms. Bloch stated that the NAD Law and Advocacy Center would be happy to work with the State Agency Directors on advancing their National Agenda once it was developed if such collaboration were deemed appropriate.   

Gary Sanderson, representative of National Committee on Interpreting (NCI) discussed about the new interpreter test and certification.  Materials were distributed.

Next meeting

The group recommended considering having the next meeting at the Hearing Loss of Association of America (formerly SHHH) conference in Oklahoma City in June, 2007 if the conference is accessible to deaf participants.  

Representatives from the group will schedule a meeting with Terry Portis, Director of HLAA to discuss accessibility concerns as well as partnership opportunities working with state agencies serving deaf and hard of hearing.  

Representatives are Tom Dillon, Yvonne Dunkle and Roy Miller. 
Wrap up
The group expressed appreciation of the work by the committee and sponsors for the meals. It was recommended to continue with a full day meeting format.

See you in 2007!  
